
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Worship Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

March of Adventurers & Pathfinders 

Invocation Alain Fidelia 

Welcome Paula 

Adventurer Pledge, Law and Song 
Pathfinder Pledge, Law and Song 

Scripture Reading Daniella 
John 15:15-17 (NKJV) 

Congregational Hymn Joselyn and Tontho 
“Wonderful Merciful Saviour” 

Tithes and Offerings Andrew 

Children’s Story Leisha, Benita and Ethel 

“The year in a glance” Paula 

Investiture Ceremony 

Family Prayer Vaggas Family 

Special Item Jefferson “How Big is God” 

Sermon Pastor Dejan Stojkovic 

Closing Hymn 579 “Tis Love That Makes Us Happy” 
(Children sing verses, congregation joins in the refrain) 

Benediction 
Flags leave the Sanctuary 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Parallel Service 
 11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Come and join our first service of the year! 
We’ll be celebrating the talents of our church 

community whilst worshipping God in song. 

Sermon Lolly Fontaine 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:27pm       Next Friday: 4:37pm (Watford) 

 

 
 

Treasury Department Announcement: 

Monthly Offering Summary Dec-17 Dec-18 % 

Church Budget offerings 7,133 7,477 +4.8% 

Development Fund offerings 18,430 5,465 -70.3% 

Departmental offerings 730 4,022 +450.7% 

Total Offerings 26,294 16,963 -35.5% 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Contacts 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 

 
 

19 January 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

How beautiful… are the feet of those 
who bring good news, who proclaim peace, 

who bring good tidings, who proclaim salvation, 
who say to Zion, “Your God reigns!” 

Isaiah 52:7 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Enoch Kanagaraj 

Opening Hymn Miguel Rabiais Rolo 
27 “With Gladness We Worship” 

Opening Prayer Johnson Wong 

Mission Spot Joseph Cudjoe 

Special Item Joseph Lansiquot 
“Jesu, Joy of Man’s Desiring” 

Introducing the Lesson Study Enoch Kanagaraj 

Mission Offering Emili Maia 

Dedicatory Prayer for PBE Teams 

Closing Hymn SDAH 334 
“Come Thou Fount of Every Blessing” 

Special Item Andrew 
Recital of the Ten Commandments 

Closing Prayer Stuart Joseph 

Announcements 

Membership Transfer to Stanborough Park 1st reading: 
Ps Viorel and Mrs Judit Dan from Arganda Del Rey SDA 
Church, Spain. 

2018 Expense Reimbursements If you need to be 
reimbursed for expenses related to 2018, please submit 
your expense claims TODAY at the latest. You can hand 
it in to one of the members of the treasury team or send 
it by email to treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Xerox copier / printer Users. Starting in January the printer 
on the north landing will ask for an identification code (ID) 
before it can print. You can use the ID code displayed on 
the printer until the end of January. After that the 
department heads will have their own ID codes. Do not  

 
log in, just enter the code when asked. Please send any 
comments to xerox@pwalton.uk 

Quiet bags Please help us keep this great resource for 
visitors going by tidying and replacing the bags after the 
service. Donations of money to restock them, donations 
of supplies (specifically A4/5 plain or lined paper, Bible or 
nature sticker books, origami paper and patterns), and 
donations of time in the week to sort them out would all 
be very welcome. 

Family Ministry Prayer Basket has been presented to the 
Marshall family. We invite the church family to pray for 
Matt and Charlotte Marshall. Their prayer request is for 
God leading in their lives as well as for Matt’s aunt and 
Charlotte’s uncle who are both battling cancer. May our 
united prayers ascend to the throne of God on their 
behalf; may the joy and grace of God be richly given and 
imparted to them and their personal requests answered. 
“May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as 
you trust in Him, so that you may overflow with hope by 
the power of the Holy Spirit.” Romans 15:13 (NIV) 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive food such 
as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta 
and pasta sauce. We are also in need of pillows and 
duvets. 

Mock Duck If you would like to purchase some mock 
duck, please see Pat Walton. Profits go to the 
Development Fund. 

 Diary 

Adventurer & Pathfinder Parental Meeting and Enrolment 
TOMORROW at 10am in the Larch Room. Please hand in 
the application form during this meeting. You can get an 
application form from the desk in the concourse or by the 
entrance doors. 

Week of Prayer for Christians Together from TOMORROW 
to Sunday 27th January. Do feel welcome to join in prayer 
for our Christian Community in Watford and Garston 
during any of these evenings in the various churches. For 
more information, please check the poster outside the 
Pastor’s Office. On Friday 25th January at 8pm our church 
will be hosting the evening. We hope to see you there! 

Choir Practice is on a break for a few weeks. Please 
contact Beatrice if you need more information. 

 
Tuesday Bible Study Group from 10.30am to 11.30am in 
the Maple Room. Studying the Gospel of John. All are 
welcome. 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30-8.30pm in the 
Sanctuary. All are welcome. 

Soup Run on Friday 25th January will be led by Pat Walton 
and the driver is Les Dean. If you would like to get 
involved by making the sandwiches, driving the minibus 
or going on the run please contact Pat Walton on 01923 
672 500. We URGENTLY need sleeping bags and men’s 
clothing. 

Instrumental Children’s Concert on Saturday 26th January 
from 4pm to 6pm. This event will be in aid of the Summer 
Camp project for children in need in Romania. Food and 
refreshments available at the end. Donations welcome. 

Parents in Prayer meet on Saturday 26th January at 
4.30pm in the Maple Room. Join us as we pray for our 
children and grandchildren. 

Sabbath School Workshop with Pastor Aris Vontzalidis on 
Sunday 27th January from 10am to 12pm. It is designed to 
help teachers get the most out of the lessons and how 
best to facilitate lively and engaging discussions in their 
classes. All existing and would-be teachers are 
encouraged to attend. Room to be confirmed. 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 27th January at 3pm followed 
by tea and cakes. This first teatime concert of 2019 is by 
three musicians on violin, flute and guitar. Music includes 
Handel, Kreisler and Piazzola. Free entrance – an offering 
for the church refurbishment will be collected. We hope 
to see you then. 

Fellowship Lunch on Saturday 2nd February. Please book 
using the envelopes at the desk and place in the offering 
plates or email Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by 
Tuesday 29th January. 

Let’s Walk on Saturday 2nd February. Join the SDA Fell 
Walking Group for a walk from Redbourn Common. 

Newbold Diversity Lecture on Tuesday 5th February at 
7.30pm. More info: newbold.ac.uk/diversity-centre 

Flower Arranging for Beginners The first of four classes will 
take place on Sunday 10th February from 2pm to 4pm. 
The following classes will be on 17th February, 3rd March 
and 10th March. If you are interested, please see Audrey 
Balderstone for details. 

The Experience next meeting on Tuesday 12th February. 


